NOTICE

REQUESTING ATTENDANCE AT VIRTUAL HEARINGS FOR
WINNIPEG COURT CENTRE

Effective immediately, all requests to attend a virtual hearing by the public or
media for matters scheduled in Winnipeg should be sent to the following email
address; WPGVirtualCourts@gov.mb.ca.

To further review the requirements and expectations governing the attendance at
virtual court hearings, please review the Court of Queen’s Bench and the
Provincial Court Notice’s found on the Manitoba Court’s website and at the links
provided below.

For Provincial Court

http://www.manitobacourts.mb.ca/site/assets/files/1993/notice 62 - provincial court - covid-19 -

public viewing - attendance at virtual hearings march 15 2021.pdf

For Queen’s Bench

http://www.manitobacourts.mb.ca/site/assets/files/1994/notice - public viewing -
attendance at virtual hearings 2021 feb 26.pdf

This Notice comes into effect immediately.
ISSUED BY:

“Original signed by:”

Sandy Smith
A/Director, Winnipeg Court Operations

DATE: July 27, 2021
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